
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
Public Hearing 

November 18, 2013 

A Public Hearing was held on November 18, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City 

Hall to solicit input from the public on the proposed 911 address changes for Northside Drive. 

Present was Mayor Joe Brannen, Councilman John Riggs, Councilman Phil Boyum, City 

Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, as well as  staff members, citizens and business 

owners. 

Mayor Joe Brannen called the Public Hearing to order. 

Ted Wynn made the opening remarks of how we have come to the point, where we are today and 

why we need to make these changes in the addresses. 

Shannon Mixon stated the addresses were in accordance with the National Emergency Number 

Association (NENA). The businesses would have 60 days from November 22, 2013 to change 

the address on their building and one year to change their letterhead, business cards, mailing 

address, etc. The Postmaster stated he felt like the post office would extend the one year date to 

December 31, 2014. 

Some of the citizens stated they were opposed to the changes but would comply if given enough 

time. 

Shannon Mixon updated Council on the naming of the road for the Statesboro Family Practice. 

She said they had several names picked but would get back with Council when making a choice 

and decide who would purchase the road sign. 

With no discussion of other business, Mayor Brannen adjourned the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 pm. 

 

   


